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December 2019

GBLC broke ground on the new Riverfront Trail which 
will connect visitors to a long-inaccessible section of the 
Housatonic River. 

Sometimes, dreams really 
do come true. This fall, 
the decades-old dream of 
extending the Housatonic 
River Walk southward became 
a reality.

Peter Jensen, who designed 
and built River Walk nearly 
15 years ago with hundreds 
of volunteers, returned to 
Great Barrington in October 
to begin construction of the 
new Riverfront Trail which 
will extend south from Bridge 
Street to Olympian Meadows 
and from Brookside Road 
north to the Fairgrounds 
boundary.

A ribbon of crushed stone has been laid down, and an old 
drainage culvert restored. Still to come are a footbridge, 
wildlife viewing areas, and split rail fencing.

The construction work will be completed next summer, 
and the new Riverfront Trail will be open for all to enjoy 
from dawn to dusk for walking or snowshoeing. Along 
the trail there will be informational signs that point out 
important local historical and natural features.

A more elaborate trail extending south from Bridge Street 
was first envisioned by regional planners in the 1990s, but 
never built. Eventually, the concept of a trail on the west 
bank of the Housatonic River was placed in the Town 
Master Plan and Open Space and Recreation Plan. Events 
in the past few years have finally made construction 
possible. Our citizens enacted the Community 
Preservation Act, bringing access to funding for design 

and construction. Property 
owners along the proposed 
trail route agreed to grant 
easements to GBLC for the 
trail right-of-way. Town 
staff, the Great Barrington 
Conservation Commission, 
and the Commonwealth’s 
Recreational Trails and 
Natural Heritage and 
Endangered Species 
programs all assisted GBLC 
in creating a route along 
this rarely-seen section of 
the river.

We are especially grateful 
to these property owners 
who allowed the trail to be 

built on their lands: Great Barrington Youth Foundation, 
Dewey Academy, the Town of Great Barrington, Lido 
Property, LLC, and Bostwick Gardens. The Town will 
construct trail segments that run through Olympian 
Meadows and the Soldiers and Sailors Memorial Field.

The Riverfront trail will feature a five-foot wide walking 
path from Bridge Street through Olympian Meadows 
with close views of the Housatonic River. At Brookside 
Road, the path will be six-feet wide to accommodate those 
using wheelchairs or walkers and will feature a seating 
area and a wildlife viewing area. The two segments can be 
connected by public sidewalks on South Main Street. Our 
hope is that the two new trail segments will be connected 
across the Fairgrounds property in the future. 

Once completed, the Riverfront Trail will become 
an important part of the community trail network 

Riverfront Trail Construction Begins
Janice Kabel and Dale Abrams

Continued on page 3
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Delinda & Mark 
Anderson

Jane & John Angelini
Apex Automotive**
Arcadian Shop**
Bill Arienti
Kenneth Arthur
Hilda Banks Shapiro
Barbara Barak
Jim & Lynn Barbieri
Bard College at Simon’s 

Rock**
Barrington Brewery**
Matthew Berg
Berkshire Bank  

Foundation**
Berkshire Bike & 

Board**
Berkshire Food Co-op**
Berkshire TypeGraphic**
Don Bernier
Mary Berryhill and 

Robert Snyder
Glenna Blackwell
Mark Blumkin
Bola Granola**
Bob & Donna Boyer
Louise Briggs
Alison Brigham
Richard Brousseau
Joshua  Brown
Stanley Brown
Judith Bryan Williams
Maribeth Bunn 

Kaptchuk
David Bussard
Jodi Cahillane
Mary Campbell

Campoli, Monteleone & 
Mozian**

Carr Hardware**
Encore Ceola
Alan and Roselle 

Chartock
Catherine Chester
Jennifer Clark
Ursula Cliff
Gina Colelli
Community 

Development 
Corporation South 
Berkshire**

Will Conklin
Robert Copeland 
David Corkery
Dicken Crane
Caroline Crehan Becker
Lucile Dempsey
Dermatology Center**
Peter Dillon
Ed Domaney
Domaney’s Liquor**
Pamela Drumm
Stephanie Dubray
Beverly Dunn
Sally Eagle
Ed Herrington, Inc.**
Edwards, Krol & 

Nazarov PC, Family 
Dentistry**

Cynthia and Chip Elitzer
Barbara and Richard 

Enberg 
Sarah Eustis
Roger Feldman
Richard & Sharon 

Feldstein

Peter and Camilla 
Flemming

Rachel Fletcher
Roz Forman
Marcia & Bruce Fowle
Rosina Garofalo
Timothy Geller
Mary & Everett Gendler
Scott Goffin
Donald Goranson
Doug Goudy
Gouline Family 

Foundation
Laura Gratz
Sharon Gregory
Gail Grollman
Cynthia Guidi
Guido’s Fresh Market**
Bobbie Hallig
Holly Hamer
Jenny Hansell
Helia Land Design**
Sally Jane Heit
Hellman, Shearn &  

Arienti LLP**
Elaine Helm
Ernest & Elsie Helmke
Donald E. Hewat
Ann Hilliard
Bob & Jane Holcomb
Charles Holleran
Carole Holliday
James and Donna 

Hurley
Jane Iredale
Iredale Mineral 

Cosmetics*
Carol June
Janice & Rik Kabel

Leo & Merle Kailas
Elihu Katzman
Kevin & Cecilia Kavanah
John Kellogg
Karen Kiaer
Lori Kiely
Kilpatrick Athletic 

Center**
Nancy King
Patricia Kinne
Stephan Marc Klein
Sidney & Wendy 

Kleinman
Paul Kleinwald
Peter Klinkowski
Lamme & Linscott**
Larry Lane
Lee Bank**
Lennox Jewelers**
Laurie Lindner
Wendy. Linscott
John & Nina Lipkowitz
Barbara & Roger 

Manring
Judy and Dennis Mareb
Matthew Berg, 

Acupuncture**
Victoria A. May
Sandra Mayer
Bridghe McCracken
McTeigue & McClelland 

Jewelers**
Steve Miano
Mielke Confections**
Joel Millonzi
James A. Minges
Matthew Mozian
Mulberry Hair 

Company**

Janel Munoa
Raymond & Holly 

Murray
Ellen Murtagh
Native Habitat 

Restoration**
NBT Bank**
Elena Nazarov
Carol Noble.**
Gary & Mary Oggiani
Kristine Olsen
James Owens
Carolina Palermo 

Schulze
Nina & Carl Pancaldo
Margaret Parish
Philip Pechukas
Susan Pettee
Kathleen & Charles 

Plungis
Georgene Poliak
Alan Price
Cindy and Joe Pulito
Carol Purcell
Bart Raiser
Wenda Ramos
Red Lion Inn**
Julia Rosenblum
Sue Rudd
Rudy Ruggles
Patricia Blair Ryan
Geri Rybacki
Beth Sackler
Salisbury Bank & Trust**
Pamela Sandler
Carolyn Sanzone
Elizabeth F Sayman
Joyce Scheffey
Carl Schlichting

Cindy Schoenfeld
Dona Senecal
Todd Sherman
Eric Shore
Rosemarie Siegel 
Diane Singer
Sharon Siter
Susan Snyder
Mary Stephen
David H. Strassler
Robert Strassler
Barbara Syer
Michael & Arlene 

Symons
Theory Wellness**
Tracy Thorton
TMS Pellet Stove**
John Toole
Toole Insurance**
Jess Toro
Kathleen Triem
Kristina Vaselewski
Vitality Chiropractic*
Franklin Walton
Christine and Greg 

Ward
Ward’s Nursery**
Pamela Weatherbee
Edward & Marsha 

Weiner
Gerald Wertlieb
Wheeler & Taylor**
Doug and Marina Wilber
Windy Hill Farm**
Thomas Winstanley
Susan Witt
Jan Wojcik
Dino Zabian

We are grateful to the donors who support all of our GBLC projects, including the Lake Mansfield 
Alliance (LMA), River Walk (RW) and River Walk Future Fund (RWFF), as well as our Community 
Partners and Business Sponsors of the 9th Annual Run for the Hills (RFTH):

* Community Partner    ** RFTHs Business Sponsors

A Perfect Day for the Run for the Hills!
Jane Angelini
A record number of 142 runners, walkers, and kids enjoyed participating in this important annual fundraiser for 
GBLC.  A number of new names supported our mission for a total of 34 business sponsors.  A big thanks to all of our 
sponsors and to the Kilpatrick Athletic Center at Simon’s Rock and its staff for hosting the event.  Participants enjoyed 
the community gathering and traversing the beautiful autumn Berkshire Hills.  See you on October 4, 2020 for our 
10th Annual Run for the Hills Race! 
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Joyful volunteers at our Annual Lake Mansfield Clean Up Day.

Standing Up for Lake Mansfield
Christine Ward 
We need your help to protect Lake Mansfield and to 
support our ongoing lake conservation efforts. This year 
the Great Barrington Land Conservancy made steady 
progress with trail improvements and the Knob Hill 
rehabilitation planting. 
But our job is far from 
over. We strongly 
encourage you to attend 
town meetings where 
key decisions are being 
made. 

Through the Lake 
Mansfield Alliance 
project and our service 
on the Lake Mansfield 
Improvement Task Force, 
we are working to ensure 
a healthy future for this 
invaluable natural habitat 
and recreation area. 
However, your advocacy 
will help determine 
whether Lake Mansfield improvements are accomplished.

This summer, the Great Barrington Selectboard voted 
in favor of a bold plan to address the most significantly 
degraded area of Lake Mansfield. The Lake Mansfield 
Road Design Plan, recommended by the Lake Mansfield 
Improvement Task Force, includes stabilization of the lake 
edge, stormwater drainage improvements, removal of a 
portion of the existing roadway, and installation of a new 
recreational path. 

In September, the Selectboard voted to pave the most 
severely degraded section of Lake Mansfield Road as an 
interim measure with the stipulation that this section be 
changed to one-way access. This controversial decision 
was made despite opposition from Improvement Task 
Force members and neighbors.

In response, the Great Barrington Conservation 
Commission required a review of the interim paving 
plan in accordance with a town Wetland By-Law. While 
they approved of the interim paving of Lake Mansfield 

Road, they recognized 
the deterioration of 
the shoreline caused by 
the road and ordered 
that the Town of Great 
Barrington take steps 
to address this ongoing 
violation. 

The Commission 
requires that the Town 
remove pavement from 
all but the eleven foot 
lane and  a five foot wide 
pedestrian walkway, and 
begin the rehabilitation 
of the shoreline with 
native plantings by 
November 2020. The 

town has been called to present a restoration plan to the 
commission in April 2020 for review and approval. This 
marks the very first time that the Town has been required 
to address this ongoing road-caused degradation.  

In the meantime, the Lake Mansfield Improvement Task 
Force is moving ahead to secure funding needed for a 
construction-ready Lake Mansfield Road Design Plan by 
applying for a Community Preservation Act grant. This 
design will result in enormous habitat and recreational 
improvements. But, the funding will need to be approved 
by citizen vote at the May 2020 town meeting. Each of us 
has a role to play, so gather up your friends and family and 
attend these crucial town meetings.

Visit www.GBland.org for ongoing updates on meetings 
and improvement efforts.

maintained by GBLC: Housatonic River Walk, community 
trails at the Lake Mansfield Conservation Forest, and the 
walking loop at the Pfeiffer Arboretum on Long Pond 
Road. We hope this new trail will become a route into 
town for hikers on the Appalachian Trail.

By building this trail, GBLC is meeting a community 

need for walkable neighborhoods and providing access 
to cherished natural areas. We need your help to raise the 
required matching funds for the state grant and funds for 
long-term maintenance. Go to GBLand.org to become a 
part of the Riverfront Trail!.

Riverfront Trail Construction Continued from page 1

Visit GBLand.org to get updates on our latest initiatives, to become a member, to donate or to volunteer.
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GBLC is dedicated to conservation and stewardship of 
our community’s natural resources and special places.

We work to protect open space for ecological, 
recreational, agricultural, and scenic purposes. We 
organize community volunteers on behalf of land 

conservation and stewardship. We partner with local, 
regional, and national land trust organizations. We 

support sustainable agriculture as a means of preserving 
our farming heritage. We support neighborhood 

initiatives that align with our mission.
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